
Project Summary – June 12th, 2025 

CTH Z (Northey Road to Scuppernong Creek) 
HRRRP Project 
Waukesha County 
 
Project Overview 

The newly proposed capital project has not been approved by the County Board yet, but DPW is 
applying for HSIP-HRRRP federal funding in 2025. The project is a rehabilitation of the existing 
asphalt pavement. The 4.83-mile segment is located in the town of Ottawa and has an average 
annual daily traffic (AADT) of about 700. The scope includes implementing safety measures such as 
centerline rumble strips, 6-inch high visibility pavement markings, removing tress/vegetation, sign 
upgrades, clear zone enhancements and pavement treatments.  County-funded pavement 
rehabilitation will be done at the same time as the federally funded safety improvements to 
effectively install pavement related safety improvements. 
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